VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
April 7, 2025

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:	   
Mike Best 			          Elaine Fagan – Moore              
Sandy Knott                                              Heather Kegg	               Chief Thompson/Deputy
Mel Rotroff 	 	 	          Gary Bias			List of signed in guests following
Amby Wallace 	 	                         Dave Scott			   
Randy Kaehler                                          Josh Oakley
Pat Parish 			         Joe Ferryman
	
Minutes from last meeting stand as is.  Mike Best made a motion to accept the minutes from 3/3/2025, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Pat Parish made a motion to pay the bills (3/3-4/6/2025), Mel Rotroff seconded. Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to accept the bank reconciliations for January and February 2025, Sandy Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Pat Parish made a motion to accept the utility adjustments (2/24-3/18/2025), Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Chief Thompson told council that they had 160 calls in March as well as 5 assists with Adult Protective Services.  He said that they expect the number of more serious calls to increase in the summer months.
Gary Bias said that he had 160 calls and had issued 10 permits last month.  He told Council that the Logan County Landbank would be demolishing 5 properties this month.  Gary Bias also told Council that the Planning Commission had met and approved the suggested zoning for the newly annexed properties.  A copy is included in the packet for review.  He also noted that they plan to re-write the Zoning Rules and Regulations in May and will apply for the new Village of Lakeview zoning map.
Gary Bias told Council that neither of the properties issued warnings had been cleaned up by the given deadlines.  He asked Council if they would like to proceed with having the properties (Mexican restaurant on Lake and the Henry property) cleaned and billed to taxes.  Sandy Knott made a motion to have the properties cleaned and billed to taxes, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Josh Oakley told Council that he and Joe Ferryman were still looking for a truck to replace the destroyed aerial truck.  He also told Council that there were only 2 more radios to be updated, and that they were working on a complete inventory list.  Josh Oakley updated Council the SBA flow testing had gone well, and that hose testing was next.
Joe Ferryman told Council that they had 2 new Firefighter applicants.  He asked Council to approve Caleb Parker’s application after confirming that there was no issue with him still being a student, he is 18.  Pat Parish made a motion to accept Caleb Parker as a new firefighter pending confirmation of his eligibility, Mike Best seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Amby Wallace asked for confirmation that BOTH properties were going to be cleaned up.  Council confirmed.
Gary Bias added that there would be an Ordinance read to reinstate normal zoning fees.
Dave Scott told Council he had received a complaint from a resident about standing water in the area of the W. Lake drainage project that had been completed.  He said that they had checked out the issue and the water was not in the area of that tile project.  He stated that he had already spoken with Daniel Bey.  Dave Scott recommends that we tell the residents that they can tap in to our tiles with no connection fees.
Sandy Knott said that she didn’t think the tile was in the original location as planned.  Dave Scott confirmed that it had to be moved because of easements.
Dave Scott asked Council to approve a quote for a LMI survey.  This will allow the Village to qualify for more grants and programs.  Amby Wallace made a motion to proceed and have a new LMI survey completed, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott noted that there would be an Ordinance read tonight drafted by Courtney and Associates, and approved by the Utility Commission.
Dave Scott updated Council that the street inspection had been completed.  The score was 90%, with most repairs needed being crack sealing.  He asked Council to approve his quote for the purchase of the supplies needed for crack sealing.  Pat Parish made a motion to purchase the supplies for crack sealing, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott told Council that the Logan County Solid Waste District was making a lot of progress in the park.  He asked council if they were okay with the Logan County Solid Waste providing a check for the concrete work at the park to wrap up the project, and we would install the concrete later.  Council approved.
Dave Scott updated council that Logan Nagy had completed his 4th year books and was eligible for his raise.  Amby Wallace made a motion to approve Logan Nagy’s raise for completing his 4th year books, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Heather Kegg asked if anyone wanted to request a hearing for the renewal of the liquor license at La Playa Azul.  Council said there were no issues, no hearing was needed.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore introduced Beth Winegardner from Early Childhood services who was requesting a proclamation for Head Start Day and for The Week of the Young Child.  Beth Winegardner told Council that this was to celebrate the 60th birthday of Head Start and to show the importance of early childhood development.  Council approved.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore told Council that the school’s Senior Service Day was coming up in May.  She said she would like to take nominations for residents over 65 who could use help with cleaning up flower beds and light lawn work.  Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore stated that she was thinking 2 homes, she will be helping, and anyone on Council could join.  She said that there would be a notice printed on the next Utility Bills.  She also told Council that there will be no power tools, students will be supervised, and she will find out if we need a waiver signed.  Council approved.
Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore then provided the reading of the following Ordinances.
ORDINANCE NO: 2025-09
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE ZONING FEES OF THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, STATE OF OHIO, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-09 to pass as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Pat Parish made a motion pass Ordinance No: 2025-09 as an emergency, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

ORDINANCE NO: 2025-10
AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING POLICIES AND PROCEDURES FOR THE INTERCONNECTION OF BEHIND-THE-METER (BTM) GENERATORS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

Mike Best made a motion to suspend the rules and allow Ordinance No: 2025-10 to pass as an emergency, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Mike Best made a motion pass Ordinance No: 2025-10 as an emergency, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore asked Council if they had anything.  

Amby Wallace said that the Amvets would be holding their Memorial Day Parade on May 26th.  Council approved.  Dave Scott said that he would talk to ODOT about the necessary road closures.

Amby Wallace also noted that there will be a bulletin board going up in the Utility Office where residents can view news, announcements and other updates and information.

Sandy Knott added that we need to get another newsletter out and she will shoot for addition with the 
May billing.

Mel Rotroff spoke on the most recent Zoning Variance granted.  He said they told the owner repeatedly about it being a flood zone, and they made sure the Variance was non-transferable if they should sell.

Guests Mike and Marti Brumfield spoke up that they weren’t aware of the variance meeting and were hoping to speak.  They thought it would take more time.  They are upset that the area could turn into a “campground”.  Council noted that any property owner wanting to put something other than a house up would have to get a variance.
They said that they weren’t allowed to have a park model up all year round for family.  Mel Rotroff told them that if they wanted it there longer than the allowed 2 weeks, they would need to get a variance.  They wondered why the last process had taken longer that allowed campers on concrete pads.  Gary Bias answered that the last time was a Zoning change not a variance, and Zoning changes require a lot more work and time.  The guests also said that they took care of abandoned property and wanted to buy it but couldn’t get in contact with the owners.  Clayton Hooker said if they maintained it 21 years they own it.  The guests said according to Logan County that isn’t the case.

Mayor Elaine Fagan-Moore opened up the floor to guests.
Guest Sonny Goings asked if the Village was planning on fixing the gap in the streetlights that were just installed so that they would look better.  Dave Scott noted that the original install was incorrect, and to fix it, it would take months and cost a lot of money we don’t have after the tornado.  Dave Scott said that they would look into possible solutions and Amby Wallace noted that Steve Wallace had some ideas too.
Guest Clayton Hooker asked if there were any updates about the replacement streetlights for Poplar.  Dave Scott said there was no update, but they were installing all replacement streetlights as soon as the parts come in.
Guest Mike Brumfield asked if the fire hydrant on Grove was working.  Dave scott replied yes.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to adjourn, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next council meeting will be Monday, May 5th, 2025.
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